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 Welcome to 

Holy Rosary Owen 
St Bernard - St Hedwig Thorp 

Sing to the Lord, 
 praise the Lord, 

for he has rescued the life of the poor. 
— Jeremiah 20:13 

Photo by Pastor Fr Janusz Kowalski, PhD     



 

 

                           SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK 
 

HR = Holy Rosary - Owen 
SBSH = St Bernard St Hedwig  - Thorp 
TCS = Thorp Catholic School Chapel - Thorp 
(Confessions will be heard 30 minutes before each mass) 
 

Saturday June 24 
6:00pm Mass, SBSH - † Theresa Pawlak  

by Jim & Mona Gibson 
8:00pm Mass, Czestochowa † Louie & Victoria Ciolkosz 

by Len & Dolores  
& the parishioners of our 

parishes  
Sunday June 25  Twelfth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:00am Mass, HR - Herman & Elaine Lutz 
by Phil Greschner  

10:00am Mass, SBSH  -  Jesse Rawski 
Monday June 26 

7:15am Communion Service, TCS 
Tuesday June 27 

7:15am Communion Service, TCS 
10:30am  Mass, HR -  † James & Margaret Riley 

by Bill Chrostowski  
Wednesday June 28 

8:15am Mass, TCS  - † Edward & Mildred Smith 
9:00am Adoration, TCS 
10:00am Mass, Oakbrook - † Bernadine Jensen by PCCW  
7:30pm Catholic Order of Foresters Meeting, SBSH 

Thursday June 29  
9:00am Bible Study, HR 
10:30am Mass, HR - † Edwin Zawadzki 

by Dorothy Zawadzki 
11:00am - 12:00pm (Noon) Eucharistic Adoration, HR 
7:00pm Repose of the Blessed Sacrament, TCS 
7:15pm Communion Service, TCS 

Friday June 30 
8:15am Mass, TCS - † James Serocki 

Saturday July 1 
6:00pm Mass, SBSH - † Bernard Mertens 

Sunday July 2 Thirteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
8:00am Mass,  HR - † For the parishioners of our parishes  
10:00am Mass, SBSH  -  † Frank Hodorowski 

 
 
OFFICE WILL BE CLOSED  - 
Holy Rosary Rectory will be closed Tuesday, June 27, 2017 
 
St Bernard/St Hedwig Rectory office hours - Monday,  June 
26 and Tuesday, June 27, 2017 will be 9:00am to 1:00pm 
 
 
 

WALKING TOWARD GOD 
If we walk one step toward God, 
God will run ten steps toward us. 

—Anonymous 

 
 

 
 
 
 
TREASURES FROM OUR TRADITION 
The Eucharistic Prayers at the heart of our liturgy have a 
long history, beginning with the extemporaneous prayers of 
the early Christians. The presiders gave thanks from their 
hearts, not from any prearranged text, over the gifts of 
bread and wine. When the assembly had the sense that 
enough was said, someone would call out “Amen!” and that 
was that. For the most part, the plan flowed directly from 
Jewish meal prayers, which always recalled God’s mighty 
deeds. Some other markers and signposts were added 
almost everywhere fairly early, like the presider’s call to 
attention: “Lift up your hearts!” 
 Scholars have provided us with translations of many 
early texts. These have actually helped us craft new 
liturgical prayers, because until the liturgical reforms of 
forty years ago, no one could recall any prayer but the 
Roman Canon, now called Eucharistic Prayer I. For hundreds 
of years in the West, it was our only Eucharistic Prayer, and 
it was only in Latin. But the history of our Eucharistic 
Prayers is amazingly fruitful, and models have come down 
to us that have yielded new insights and expressions. The 
old custom of improvising texts according to a master plan 
has not endured, but we have now rediscovered a plan of 
standardizing the text while allowing for a great variety. 
 —Rev. James Field, Copyright © J. S. Paluch Co. 

Our Offerings for the Week of June 12th – June 19th
 

 St Bernard 
St Hedwig 

Holy Rosary 
  

Adult Envelopes: $2,928.00 $240.00 

ACH Adult Envelopes: $530.00  

Offertory: $383.87 $202.25 

TCS & REP Tuition : $186.00  

Building & Maintenance: 
Roof: 

$211.00 
$10.00 

$15.00 

Candles: $57.00 $7.50 

Total: $4,305.87 
 
 
 

$464.75 

Casa Hogar: $35.00  

Food Pantry:  $100.00 



 

 

Diocesan Annual Appeal Update 

 St Bernard St Hedwig Holy Rosary 

Target: $33,701.00 $13,044.00 

Pledges: $18,964.00 $11,935.00 

Under Target: $14,737.00 $1,109.00 

Ministry Schedule 
 July 1st  6:00pm 

St Bernard/St Hedwig, Thorp 

July 2nd 8:00am  
Holy Rosary, Owen 

July 2nd 10:00am 
St Bernard/St Hedwig, Thorp 

Altar servers:  Kallie, Jayden, Ty and Sydney Falteisek  
Lectors: Peggy Harycki, Cindy Frese Tom Miller Youth 

Eucharistic Minister: Ken Johnson, Lori Pajak, Katarina Petranovich Harriett Laube  Cindy Alger, Holly Noah, Renee Slowiak 

Choir/Cantors: Children Choir Theresa Youth Choir 

Organist: Tara Mickey Tara 

Greeters: Kathy S Bob, Carol Hubbard  Jane G 
Ushers:  Dennis Delikowski, Ken Koltis,  

Mike Schneider, Judy Dunow 
 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
GUN RAFFLE WINNER 

Thursday, June 15 - Rodney Pinter, Abbotsford  
Tuesday, June 20 - Jason Hanson, Owen  

 
FOOD FOR THE POOR - join us the weekend of July 1, 2017 
to hear Father Michael J Goodavish speak at all the services 
about a ministry providing direct relief to the poor 
throughout Latin America and the Caribbean. Father 
Goodavish will share personal witness about Food For the 
Poor’s mission to care for the destitute as a means of living 
out the Gospel mandate to love one another. Father 
Goodavish was ordained in 1987 and belongs to the Diocese 
of St George in Grenada. Please join me in welcoming Father 
Goodavish 
 
ANNUAL APPEAL - Please remember to pay the balance on 
your Diocesan Annual Appeal pledges by June 30. The bank 
must receive the money by June 30, 2017 in order for it to be 
credited to 2016-17 campaign. Send pledge payment to: 

Diocese of La Crosse 
Attn: Annual Appeal 

PO Box 4004 
La Crosse, WI 54602-4004 

 
SPIRITUAL ADOPTION - Week 8: 
Your baby is now about the size of a Host.  It's hard to 
believe that Jesus was once this small in Mary's womb!  All 
body systems are now beginning to work together.  Taste 
buds and tooth buds are developing. Thank you for 

your continuing prayers for both mother and child!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL - July 10th - 14th, 2017 at the 
Thorp Catholic School from 8:30am—12:00pm (noon). This 
year’s  theme is the Maker Fun Factory. Available to Children 
3K - 5th grade cost is $10.00 per child. Looking for Adults, 
Middle to High school students to volunteer to help out.  

HOLY ROSARY  NEWS 
THANK YOU - to all the ladies for their pies/ or donations, 
and of course to our faithful customers for purchasing our 
pies & ice cream. To all the ladies that helped in the pie & 
ice cream stand. The Lions club for providing our stand with 
tables & chairs.  Mauel’s Dairy for providing ice cream & 
cooler.  Steffie  Konwinski  Chairperson. 

THANK YOU - to everyone who donated to the Fr. Joe’s 
Milk can, for living/ or deceased Father’s, Grandfathers . 

Monies to be sent to the Casa Hogar Juan Pablo ll Mission in 
Peru. 

FOOD PANTRY: 1st  & 3rd  Tuesday of each month. 
Community Alliance Church, 111 Division St., Withee Next 
date of distribution: Tuesday, July 4, 2017 from 10:00am to 
12:00pm (noon). Requiring no proof of income, the food 
pantry helps those in need by providing approximately one 
week's worth of food per month.   



 

 

WORKERS NEEDED - to work the food stand July 8, 2017 for 
the truck/tractor pull.  Sign-up sheet in entrance of church. 
 
CATHOLIC ORDER OF FORESTER’S - St. Vincent's Court 
#1338, Thorp -  will meet on Wednesday, June 28, 2017 at  
7:30pm at the home of Bernard and Joan Budzinski.  
 
RENOVATION PROGRESS REPORT - Keep supporting the 
church renovation fund with your orange envelopes in your 
parish envelope box. We have new goals set for after the 
new roof is on - to work on inside repairs and painting.  
 

YOUTH 
 

YOUTH MASS - all youth are encouraged to attend the 
second Sunday of each month. At the 10:00am mass the 

Youth will sit up front, do the readings, collection & 
offertory. Next Youth’s mass is July 9, 2017. 

ST BERNARD/ST HEDWIG NEWS 

AMERICAN RED CROSS BLOODMOBILE - Tuesday, June 27, 
2017 at the Fire Hall in Thorp from 11:00am - 5:00pm. 
Questions call Gerri at (715) 669-5468. 
 
CHERISH AND DEFEND RELIGIOUS FREEDOM - The 
2017 Fortnight for Freedom is June 21-July 4, with 
“Freedom for Mission” as its theme.  Explore diocesan, 
parish and personal resources, featuring information, 
prayers and ideas for advocacy, at www.diolc.org/freedom.  
 
THRESHOLD RETREAT -  for young men entering junior or 
senior year of high school or any year of college who have 
considered Priesthood. Three days of prayer, conversation 
and reflections at the Holy Cross Diocesan Center beginning 
at 4:00pm Friday July 14 through Sunday July 16, 2017.  
Concluding with 10:00am mass Sunday with Bishop 
Callahan.  
 
ST MARY of MT CARMEL - 3995 County K Fancher, Amherst, 
will hold its annual Church Picnic on Sunday, July 2, 2017.   
Our festivities begin with a 10:00 Mass with Polka Music by 
Smokey Express.  Join us for a delicious family style chicken & 
ham dinner, including chicken soup with “Shooters” 
homemade noodles, from 11:00 am – 2 pm.    We welcome 
you to enjoy a day filled with good food, fun games, music, 
dancing & good times with family & friends.  Enjoy the music 
of Smokey Express until 1:30 pm, followed by Rich Raclawski 
& the Keepers of Honky & Steve Burclaw & the New Polish 
Sounds alternating from 1:30 pm to 7:00 pm.  Go to 
sjsmmcc.weconnect.com or call 715-824-3455 for more Info. 
 
SOWING SEEDS OF MERCY: Hope for the Homeless - 
Saturday, July 22, 2017 at the home of Allan & Connie 
Walter’s Farm W4077 Heintown Rd  Loyal. 10:00am -  music, 
10:30am -  Celebration and Noon - Lunch. All proceeds to 

benefit the House of Mercy. 
 
PILGRIMAGE TO MEXICO -  Our Lady of Guadalupe: 
Join Fr Peter Manickam on a trip to Our Lady of Guadalupe, 
Mexico September 18-22, 2017.  The  5 day 4 night trip 
cost  is $1,550.00 Dbl Occupancy   $800.00 due by July 
15th, 2017.  $750.00 due by August 1st, 2017.  Bus travel to 
O'Hare is extra.  For more information contact 
Ruth Blume, St. Mary’s Church, Colby cell 715-223-
5074 or  home 715-223-3182. 
 
PILGRIMAGE TO INDIA - Join Fr Peter Manickam on a trip to 
India, January 6th through the 16th, 2018.  Travel includes 
the countries of Dubai, Abudhabi, Southern India St. Thomas 
tomb, St Mary's Basilica and Srilanka. For more information 
contact Dennis Boucher 
at dennismarshfield@yahoo.com or 715-305-1960. 

AREA EVENTS & HAPPENINGS 

CZESTOCHOWA NEWS 

SAVE THE DATE - The Polish Polka Fest Featuring “Honkey 
Chicago”, the Jimmy Kilian Band, is scheduled for Sunday, 
August 6, 2017 from 1:00pm - 5:00pm at the Quonset Hall. 
Sponsored by St Mary of Czestochowa Church. Details will 
follow at a later date. Mark your calendars for this fun 
event. 

The deadline to register 



 

 

PARISH STAFF 
Veronica Drost, Secretary/Bookkeeper 
Leeann Klapatauskas, Religious Education 

PARISH CONTACTS 
Rectory:  (715) 669-5526 
Rectory Email:  thorp.parish@yahoo.com 
Parish website: www.stbernardsthedwig.org 
Parish Hall/Quonset: (920) 265-7187 

THORP CATHOLIC SCHOOL 
Phone: (715) 669-5530 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 
Friday  7:45 AM, TCS Chapel 
Wednesday 7:45 AM TCS Chapel 
Saturday 5:30 PM, SBSH Church 
Sunday 9:30 AM, SBSH Church 

BAPTISM/PREPARATION 
Karen Chmelik (715)-669-3494  

PRAYER NETWORK: (715) 669-5861 
WELCOME COMMITTEE 

Ellen Lipinski (715) 669 -5021 
PARISH ORGANIZATIONS 

Parish Council of Catholic Women 
Kathy Pszeniczny: Home: (715) 669-7060 

 Cell:  (715) 797-6422 
QUONSET/CHURCH HALL 

Kristina LeCloux (920) 265-7187 
 
 

RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS 
Interested in becoming Catholic?  
Contact the Rectory 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP 
Are you moving into or out of the parish? 
Contact the Rectory 

BULLETIN DEADLINE 
Wednesday 5:00PM 
Bulletin Email: bulletin.thorp@gmail.com 

BAPTISMAL PREPARATION 
  All baptismal classes are scheduled on a personal basis. 
Parents are required to attend a 1-hour session prior to having 
their baby baptized. It is important that you contact Karen 
Chmelik at (715) 669-3494 to sign up. All material will be 
provided and refreshments served.  

BAPTISM SCHEDULING:   
Baptisms are held on the 2nd and 4th weekends of the month 
following the 4:00PM mass Saturday or the 10:00AM mass 
Sunday. Please contact Karen Chmelik at 715-669-3494 to 
schedule the date for your baby’s baptism. 

MARRIAGE 
Couples planning to marry must consult with Father Janusz six 
months prior to their intended wedding date, to begin their 
marriage preparation and reserve a date for the wedding. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Anyone seriously ill or hospitalized should call the Rectory as 
soon as possible. If you are preparing for surgery please call the 
Rectory prior to your hospitalization.  

St Bernard - St Hedwig 
109 North Church Street 

Thorp WI 54771 
www.stbernardsthedwig.org 

Fr Janusz Kowalski Cell: (715) 456-1450  
(Emergency Only - Please)  

Holy Rosary  
415 West 3rd Street * P.O. Box 309  

Owen WI 54460 

FOR WEEKEND PETITIONS - If you have 
someone you would like included in our 
petition prayer,  please call Sr. Margaret 
Trzebiatowski  @ 715-229-2423  

 

PARISH & RELIGIOUS ED OFFICE 
Phone: (715) 229-2558 
Email: holyrosaryowen@gmail.com 
Rectory: (715) 229-2558 
 
OFFICE HOURS:   
Tuesday - 9:00am  to 3:00pm 
Thursday - 9:00 am to 12:00pm (Noon) 

 
PARISH STAFF  
Alice Hamm, Secretary/Bookkeeper   
Home (715) 229-4274 
 
Jean Gokey, DRE      
Home (715) 229-2408 

Mission Statement 
We, the parishioners of St. Bernard-St. Hedwig parish are committed to strive, with the help of the Holy Spirit, to proclaim the gospel, 
celebrate the sacraments, and serve others through the love of Christ. We center our parish life in the worship of Jesus in the Eucharist and 
hearing His word. We foster the deepening of spiritual life through prayer, education and Eucharistic adoration. We shall provide 
opportunities for faith formation of all ages, so that all may grow together in their knowledge, love and grace of our Lord Jesus Christ.  


